

DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA

+ + + + +

ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD

+ + + + +

ROLL CALL HEARING

p-----»

IN THE MATTER OF: :

:

The Juniper Group, :

t/a The Blaguard :

2003 18th Street NW :

License #ABRA-086012 :

Retailer CR :

Settlement Agreement :

Termination :

-----¹/₄

JULY 15, 2013

The Alcoholic Beverage Control Board met in Alcoholic Beverage Control Hearing Room Suite 400S, at 2000 14th Street, N.W., Washington, D.C., LaVerne Fletcher, Agent, presiding.

1 P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S

2 10:05 a.m.

3 MS. FLETCHER: Are the parties in
4 the matter of The Blaguard present? The
5 Blaguard? You can please come forward.

6 Are you the Applicant?

7 MR. MAKRIS: Yes.

8 MS. FLETCHER: Okay. You can have
9 a seat at that table right there.

10 This is Case #13-PRO-00096, the
11 Juniper Group, LLC, trading as The Blaguard,
12 2003 18th Street, NW, License #ABRA-086012.
13 This is a Retailer CR Settlement Agreement
14 Termination. The protest issues are adverse
15 impact on peace, order and quiet.

16 My name is LaVerne Fletcher, and
17 I'm conducting the roll call hearing as the
18 Board's Agent pursuant to D.C. Official Code
19 1601.2.

20 Introductions beginning with the
21 Applicant.

22 MR. MAKRIS: Okay. I would like

1 -- what do you need?

2 MS. FLETCHER: Your name.

3 MR. MAKRIS: My name?

4 MS. FLETCHER: Yes. If you would
5 just state your name and spell it for the
6 court reporter.

7 MR. MAKRIS: Nicolas Makris -- N-
8 I-C-O-L-A-S -- Makris -- M-A-K-R-I-S -- the
9 owner.

10 MS. FLETCHER: Thank you very
11 much.

12 MR. MAKRIS: And managing member.

13 MS. FLETCHER: Thank you very
14 much.

15 And for ANC 1C?

16 MR. HART: Brian Hart -- B-R-I-A-N
17 H-A-R-T.

18 MS. FLETCHER: Thank you, Mr.
19 Hart.

20 And for the Kalorama Citizens
21 Association?

22 MR. JAMES: Denis James,

1 representing the Association. D-E-N-I-S J-A-
2 M-E-S.

3 MS. FLETCHER: Thank you, Mr.
4 James.

5 The Advisory Neighborhood
6 Commission and the Kalorama Citizens
7 Association have standing as protestants.

8 We need to schedule a date for
9 mediation. Today I don't have the dates for
10 the status hearing and the protest hearings
11 for you because the person that does the
12 Board's scheduling is not in the office today.
13 So I'll just give you the next dates that are
14 available for mediation and you'll get the
15 dates for the status and the protest hearings
16 beyond today.

17 MR. JAMES: Actually, Ms.
18 Fletcher, KCA has a preliminary matter that we
19 wish to take to the roll call -- to a roll
20 call before the Board.

21 MS. FLETCHER: Okay.

22 MR. JAMES: This is a termination

1 request. And the Applicant is being
2 instructed by the Board to re-apply -- re-file
3 their renewal application. But the period --
4 under 25446d.2(a) -- now let me get that right
5 -- d -- yes 2(a) -- the application has to be
6 during the renewal period --

7 MS. FLETCHER: Yes.

8 MR. JAMES: -- for a termination.
9 And that period has long since passed. It
10 ended on April 1, and the Board gave an
11 additional two weeks for applicants to perfect
12 their termination request.

13 So the Kalorama Citizens believes
14 that they -- they, Blaguard -- has lost their
15 ability to proceed with a termination request
16 because it was tied to their original renewal
17 and not this one.

18 So under 23 DCMR 1601.8, "The
19 Board's Agent shall schedule a roll call
20 hearing for the next regularly scheduled Board
21 meeting rather than a status hearing before
22 the Board when any other legal issue arises

1 that requires a decision by the Board." That
2 would be the previous citation 8160183b.

3 MS. FLETCHER: Thank you., Mr.
4 James.

5 And your response to that, Mr.
6 Makris?

7 MR. MAKRIS: I'd like to -- I
8 don't think that they have -- the KCA has
9 standing to protest due to the failure to
10 notify me within the seven days prior to the
11 meeting which they were discussing our
12 substantial change.

13 I do admit that I was notified
14 about six days and 18 hours prior to the
15 meeting, not fulfilling the seven-day
16 requirement. So I don't think they have
17 standing to protest it.

18 MS. FLETCHER: And what's your
19 response to the requirement that you re-apply
20 for your license renewal?

21 Is that what you said, Mr. James?

22 MR. MAKRIS: I'm fulfilling the

1 requirements laid out by the Board. So I feel
2 that -- I don't know why his -- why the KCA's
3 position is being taken into consideration.

4 MS. FLETCHER: And Mr. James, was
5 there at least a seven-day notice to The
6 Blaguard relating to the case --

7 MR. JAMES: Yes, I --

8 MR. MAKRIS: I have the email
9 here. It's clearly time-stamped 11:57 p.m.,
10 six days, 18 hours before the meeting which
11 was scheduled to start at 6:30 p.m., six days,
12 18 hours later.

13 MS. FLETCHER: Okay.

14 MR. JAMES: I'll be glad to
15 furnish that same email. But I believe it was
16 sent on the Thursday before our next Thursday
17 meeting which we -- fulfills the seven-day
18 requirement.

19 MS. FLETCHER: And what's your
20 response to that, Mr. Makris? You said it was
21 sent at -- what -- 11 what?

22 MR. MAKRIS: 11:57 p.m.

1 MS. FLETCHER: 11:57 p.m.

2 MR. MAKRIS: After the close of
3 business on the date -- that Thursday which --

4 MS. FLETCHER: Okay. But it was
5 -- okay.

6 MR. MAKRIS: I didn't receive the
7 email until the next morning --

8 MS. FLETCHER: Okay.

9 MR. MAKRIS: -- which was six days
10 and -- even pretty much. But --

11 MS. FLETCHER: So then it was sent
12 on the proper day before midnight but you
13 received it the following day?

14 MR. MAKRIS: No. That -- the --
15 the proper -- I would consider a day to be 24-
16 hours notice, not 12 hours or 18 hours. And
17 I would consider seven days to be seven 24-
18 hour periods of notification -- prior to
19 notification.

20 MS. FLETCHER: So you received the
21 email three minutes before midnight.

22 MR. MAKRIS: That's correct.

1 MS. FLETCHER: And you're saying
2 that if you hadn't received it by close of
3 business --

4 MR. MAKRIS: Or at least 6:30
5 p.m., which was the time the meeting was
6 scheduled for.

7 MS. FLETCHER: Okay. What the
8 Board does in other cases is they will
9 consider you could have filed something in a
10 day if it's before midnight the following day.
11 And so in that respect, for the purpose of
12 roll call, I'm going to consider that to be
13 proper notice. For the purpose of roll call,
14 I'm going to consider that to be proper notice
15 because it was sent before midnight. And you
16 will have the ability to challenge that with
17 the ABC Board beyond today if you would like
18 to do that.

19 Mr. James, with respect to your
20 issue and the requirement of the licensee to
21 re-apply for the renewal application, for the
22 purpose of roll call today, I am not going to

1 dismiss the application for the settlement
2 agreement termination file by Mr. Makris.

3 And you can of course as you know
4 take that up with the ABC Board. And that's
5 an issue that they can address prior to a
6 status hearing, or that's an issue that they
7 can address either at the upcoming status
8 hearing or they can address it as an agenda
9 item if you submit something in writing. But
10 for the purpose of the roll call hearing
11 today, I'm not going to dismiss the
12 application of The Blaguard.

13 The information that you have, Mr.
14 James, I'm not aware of any of that. No one
15 has brought that to my attention. So I'm
16 going to conduct the roll call hearing based
17 on the knowledge that I have.

18 So the application to terminate
19 the settlement agreement stands. The Kalorama
20 Citizens Association and ANC 1C do have
21 standing as protestants.

22 I'm going to give you the next

1 dates available for mediation. And as I
2 mentioned, the status hearing and protest
3 hearings will be set at a later date.

4 MR. JAMES: Ms. Fletcher, the
5 regulation that I cited earlier -- the 23 DCMR
6 1601, the Administrator review sections --
7 1601.8 says, "The Board's Agent shall schedule
8 roll call hearing for the next regularly
9 scheduled Board meeting rather than a status
10 hearing before the Board."

11 MS. FLETCHER: I'm not scheduling
12 the status hearing.

13 I'm familiar with that regulation,
14 Mr. James. But thank you.

15 And the Board will still address
16 that issue. I'll report that. They can
17 address the issue at the status hearing, or
18 Mr. James, you can raise the issue prior to
19 the status hearing and the Board will consider
20 it on its agenda.

21 We're into August for mediation.
22 The first date available for mediation in

1 August is August the 8th. That's on a
2 Thursday. That's the first available date.
3 August the 9th is also available at 9:00,
4 10:00, 11:00 or 1:00.

5 And Mr. James --

6 MR. JAMES: Could you identify the
7 status and protest dates before I would
8 consider --

9 MS. FLETCHER: I don't have those
10 today. But we have to set the mediation as
11 soon as possible. The person that schedules
12 the Board's calendar is not here today. So
13 she was unable to give me the dates for the
14 status or protest hearings.

15 But I will let her know whatever
16 date the mediation is going to be and she will
17 set the status hearing accordingly.

18 MR. MAKRIS: Ms. Fletcher, is it
19 possible to request individual meetings with
20 the two parties for mediation, not as a -- not
21 as a group?

22 MS. FLETCHER: And why would that

1 be?

2 MR. MAKRIS: It just seems to me
3 that the interests of the ANC representing a
4 body of 40,000 are different that the concerns
5 of the KCA.

6 MS. FLETCHER: Well, we schedule
7 one mediation.

8 What we can do -- if it would be
9 helpful -- we can schedule one mediation and
10 then you may have an opportunity to speak with
11 each group individually. But we just schedule
12 one mediation.

13 We would schedule two if the KCA
14 and ANC are in agreement with that. Let me
15 say that first.

16 So is that something you want to
17 do -- schedule two separate mediations? Or
18 would you prefer to just have the one?

19 MR. JAMES: No. Obviously, it
20 makes sense to -- number one, there are
21 voluntary agreements in place that are joint
22 agreements. Discussions to date have been

1 about having a further new -- well -- or
2 amended joint agreement. So the KCA thinks
3 that it's just an attempt to divide and
4 conquer on the part of the Applicant to have
5 separate processing.

6 MS. FLETCHER: And would you agree
7 with that, Mr. Hart?

8 MR. HART: I would not word it the
9 same way. I wouldn't couch it the same way.
10 But I agree that it makes sense for all to
11 have one mediation session. I think it's more
12 efficient. And that if we do want to break
13 off separately, we can do that during the
14 mediation session.

15 MS. FLETCHER: Okay. Okay. Then
16 we're going to have one mediation for all.

17 MR. HART: Ms. Fletcher, I also
18 wanted to mention that I'm going to be at my
19 brother's wedding from August 8th to the 12th.

20 MS. FLETCHER: Okay.

21 MR. HART: So that weekend
22 unfortunately won't work.

1 MS. FLETCHER: All right.

2 And Mr. Hart, you're the Chair of
3 ABC and Public Safety Committee, so I know
4 that all of your commissioners are authorized.
5 But you're going to handle this one?

6 MR. HART: I'm going to handle
7 this one.

8 MS. FLETCHER: Okay. Well, let me
9 move beyond the 8th and the 9th.

10 MR. HART: Thank you.

11 MS. FLETCHER: So the next
12 available date for mediation is Tuesday,
13 August the 13th and Thursday, August the 15th,
14 still at 9:00, 10:00, 11:00 or 1:00 on either
15 one of those dates.

16 MR. MAKRIS: Which? I didn't
17 hear.

18 MS. FLETCHER: Tuesday, August 13
19 or Thursday, August 15.

20 MR. MAKRIS: At what times?

21 MS. FLETCHER: At 9:00, 10:00,
22 11:00 or 1:00.

1 MR. JAMES: I'd prefer to go
2 further out.

3 MS. FLETCHER: Further out.

4 MR. JAMES: At least a week or two
5 further out, if that's possible.

6 MS. FLETCHER: That is possible.

7 Looking now at the week of August
8 26, Tuesday, August 27 and Thursday, August 29
9 are available -- that Tuesday or Thursday.

10 MR. MAKRIS: Thursdays do not work
11 for me.

12 MS. FLETCHER: 27th?

13 MR. HART: That works for the ANC.

14 MS. FLETCHER: Does that work for
15 you?

16 MR. JAMES: How about 11:00?

17 MS. FLETCHER: 11:00 on Tuesday,
18 August 27th?

19 Does that work for you, Mr.
20 Makris?

21 MR. MAKRIS: August 27th, Tuesday
22 at 11:00 -- yes.

1 MS. FLETCHER: Is that good?

2 MR. HART: Yes, that works for the
3 ANC, too.

4 MS. FLETCHER: Okay. So mediation
5 is set for 11:00 on August the 27th.

6 And Mr. Makris, did you put your
7 daytime contact information on that sheet?

8 MR. MAKRIS: This here?

9 MS. FLETCHER: Yes.

10 MR. MAKRIS: I will put that
11 information here.

12 MS. FLETCHER: Thank you.

13 And Mr. James, just so that you
14 know, I'm going to pass along the information
15 that you gave me with respect to the renewal
16 application to the Board.

17 MR. JAMES: Sure. I've been in
18 communication with Martha Jenkins about that.

19 MS. FLETCHER: Okay.

20 MR. JAMES: I'm actually going to
21 brief the Board when I return home and I'll
22 copy the Applicant and the ANC.

1 MS. FLETCHER: Okay.

2 And so, just so that I have that
3 correct, The Blaguard was required to re-apply
4 for their license renewal?

5 MR. JAMES: Yes.

6 MS. FLETCHER: Okay.

7 And Mr. Makris, you said that you
8 are in the process of re-applying --

9 MR. MAKRIS: No. We are placarded
10 already.

11 MS. FLETCHER: You have already
12 been placarded for the renewal?

13 MR. MAKRIS: Yes, ma'am. Yes,
14 ma'am.

15 MS. FLETCHER: Okay. Well, thank
16 you.

17 The roll call hearing is
18 concluded. See you on the 27th of August.

19 MR. MAKRIS: Thank you.

20 (Whereupon, at 10:21 a.m., the
21 hearing was concluded.)

22

A	11:22 12:2,3 15:12 16:9 aware 10:14 a.m 2:2 18:20	close 8:2 9:2 Code 2:18 COLUMBIA 1:1 come 2:5 Commission 4:6 commissioners 15:4 Committee 15:3 communication 17:18 concerns 13:4 concluded 18:18,21 conduct 10:16 conducting 2:17 conquer 14:4 consider 8:15,17 9:9,12,14 11:19 12:8 consideration 7:3 contact 17:7 Control 1:3,18,19 copy 17:22 correct 8:22 18:3 couch 14:9 course 10:3 court 3:6 CR 1:12 2:13	dismiss 10:1,11 DISTRICT 1:1 divide 14:3 due 6:9 D-E-N-I-S 4:1 D.C 1:21 2:18	10:11,16,22 12:16 14:16,18 15:5,6 17:14,20 good 17:1 group 1:10 2:11 12:21 13:11
ABC 9:17 10:4 15:3 ability 5:15 9:16 ABRA-086012 1:12 2:12 additional 5:11 address 10:5,7,8 11:15,17 Administrator 11:6 admit 6:13 adverse 2:14 Advisory 4:5 agenda 10:8 11:20 Agent 1:22 2:18 5:19 11:7 agree 14:6,10 agreement 1:13 2:13 10:2,19 13:14 14:2 agreements 13:21 13:22 Alcoholic 1:3,18,19 amended 14:2 ANC 3:15 10:20 13:3,14 16:13 17:3,22 Applicant 2:6,21 5:1 14:4 17:22 applicants 5:11 application 5:3,5 9:21 10:1,12,18 17:16 April 5:10 arises 5:22 Association 3:21 4:1,7 10:20 attempt 14:3 attention 10:15 August 11:21 12:1 12:1,3 14:19 15:13,13,18,19 16:7,8,8,18,21 17:5 18:18 authorized 15:4 available 4:14 11:1	B	D	E	H
based 10:16 beginning 2:20 believe 7:15 believes 5:13 Beverage 1:3,18,19 beyond 4:16 9:17 15:9 Blaguard 1:10 2:4 2:5,11 5:14 7:6 10:12 18:3 Board 1:3,19 4:20 5:2,10,20,22 6:1 7:1 9:8,17 10:4 11:9,10,15,19 17:16,21 Board's 2:18 4:12 5:19 11:7 12:12 body 13:4 break 14:12 Brian 3:16 brief 17:21 brother's 14:19 brought 10:15 business 8:3 9:3 B-R-I-A-N 3:16	C	d 5:5 date 4:8 8:3 11:3 11:22 12:2,16 13:22 15:12 dates 4:9,13,15 11:1 12:7,13 15:15 day 8:12,13,15 9:10 9:10 days 6:10,14 7:10 7:11 8:9,17 daytime 17:7 DCMR 5:18 11:5 decision 6:1 Denis 3:22 different 13:4 discussing 6:11 Discussions 13:22	F	I
earlier 11:5 efficient 14:12 either 10:7 15:14 email 7:8,15 8:7,21 ended 5:10	calendar 12:12 call 1:5 2:17 4:19 4:20 5:19 9:12,13 9:22 10:10,16 11:8 18:17 case 2:10 7:6 cases 9:8 Chair 15:2 challenge 9:16 change 6:12 citation 6:2 cited 11:5 Citizens 3:20 4:6 5:13 10:20 clearly 7:9	failure 6:9 familiar 11:13 feel 7:1 file 10:2 filed 9:9 first 11:22 12:2 13:15 Fletcher 1:21 2:3,8 2:16 3:2,4,10,13 3:18 4:3,18,21 5:7 6:3,18 7:4,13,19 8:1,4,8,11,20 9:1 9:7 11:4,11 12:9 12:18,22 13:6 14:6,15,17,20 15:1,8,11,18,21 16:3,6,12,14,17 17:1,4,9,12,19 18:1,6,11,15 following 8:13 9:10 forward 2:5 fulfilling 6:15,22 fulfills 7:17 furnish 7:15 further 14:1 16:2,3 16:5	G	handle 15:5,6 Hart 3:16,16,19 14:7,8,17,21 15:2 15:6,10 16:13 17:2 hear 15:17 hearing 1:5,20 2:17 4:10 5:20,21 10:6 10:8,10,16 11:2,8 11:10,12,17,19 12:17 18:17,21 hearings 4:10,15 11:3 12:14 helpful 13:9 home 17:21 hour 8:18 hours 6:14 7:10,12 8:16,16,16 H-A-R-T 3:17
G	give 4:13 10:22 12:13 glad 7:14 go 16:1 going 9:12,14,22	J	identify 12:6 impact 2:15 individual 12:19 individually 13:11 information 10:13 17:7,11,14 instructed 5:2 interests 13:3 Introductions 2:20 issue 5:22 9:20 10:5 10:6 11:16,17,18 issues 2:14 item 10:9 I-C-O-L-A-S 3:8	James 3:22,22 4:4 4:17,22 5:8 6:4,21 7:4,7,14 9:19

10:14 11:4,14,18 12:5,6 13:19 16:1 16:4,16 17:13,17 17:20 18:5 Jenkins 17:18 joint 13:21 14:2 JULY 1:15 Juniper 1:10 2:11 J-A 4:1	13:12 14:11,14,16 15:12 17:4 mediations 13:17 meeting 5:21 6:11 6:15 7:10,17 9:5 11:9 meetings 12:19 member 3:12 mention 14:18 mentioned 11:2 met 1:19 midnight 8:12,21 9:10,15 minutes 8:21 morning 8:7 move 15:9 M-A-K-R-I-S 3:8 M-E-S 4:2	<hr/> P <hr/> part 14:4 parties 2:3 12:20 pass 17:14 passed 5:9 peace 2:15 perfect 5:11 period 5:3,6,9 periods 8:18 person 4:11 12:11 placarded 18:9,12 place 13:21 please 2:5 position 7:3 possible 12:11,19 16:5,6 prefer 13:18 16:1 preliminary 4:18 present 2:4 presiding 1:22 pretty 8:10 previous 6:2 prior 6:10,14 8:18 10:5 11:18 proceed 5:15 process 18:8 processing 14:5 proper 8:12,15 9:13,14 protest 2:14 4:10 4:15 6:9,17 11:2 12:7,14 protestants 4:7 10:21 Public 15:3 purpose 9:11,13,22 10:10 pursuant 2:18 put 17:6,10 P-R-O-C-E-E-D-... 2:1 p.m 7:9,11,22 8:1 9:5	<hr/> R <hr/> raise 11:18 receive 8:6 received 8:13,20 9:2 regularly 5:20 11:8 regulation 11:5,13 relating 7:6 renewal 5:3,6,16 6:20 9:21 17:15 18:4,12 report 11:16 reporter 3:6 representing 4:1 13:3 request 5:1,12,15 12:19 required 18:3 requirement 6:16 6:19 7:18 9:20 requirements 7:1 requires 6:1 respect 9:11,19 17:15 response 6:5,19 7:20 Retailer 1:12 2:13 return 17:21 review 11:6 re-apply 5:2 6:19 9:21 18:3 re-applying 18:8 re-file 5:2 right 2:9 5:4 15:1 roll 1:5 2:17 4:19 4:19 5:19 9:12,13 9:22 10:10,16 11:8 18:17 Room 1:20	scheduled 5:20 7:11 9:6 11:9 schedules 12:11 scheduling 4:12 11:11 seat 2:9 sections 11:6 See 18:18 sense 13:20 14:10 sent 7:16,21 8:11 9:15 separate 13:17 14:5 separately 14:13 session 14:11,14 set 11:3 12:10,17 17:5 settlement 1:13 2:13 10:1,19 seven 6:10 8:17,17 seven-day 6:15 7:5 7:17 sheet 17:7 six 6:14 7:10,11 8:9 soon 12:11 speak 13:10 spell 3:5 standing 4:7 6:9,17 10:21 stands 10:19 start 7:11 state 3:5 status 4:10,15 5:21 10:6,7 11:2,9,12 11:17,19 12:7,14 12:17 Street 1:11,20 2:12 submit 10:9 substantial 6:12 Suite 1:20 Sure 17:17
<hr/> K <hr/> Kalorama 3:20 4:6 5:13 10:19 KCA 4:18 6:8 13:5 13:13 14:2 KCA's 7:2 know 7:2 10:3 12:15 15:3 17:14 knowledge 10:17	<hr/> N <hr/> N 3:7 name 2:16 3:2,3,5 need 3:1 4:8 Neighborhood 4:5 new 14:1 Nicolas 3:7 notice 7:5 8:16 9:13 9:14 notification 8:18 8:19 notified 6:13 notify 6:10 number 13:20 NW 1:11 2:12 N.W 1:21	<hr/> Q <hr/> quiet 2:15	<hr/> S <hr/> Safety 15:3 saying 9:1 says 11:7 schedule 4:8 5:19 11:7 13:6,9,11,13 13:17	<hr/> T <hr/> table 2:9 take 4:19 10:4 taken 7:3 terminate 10:18
<hr/> L <hr/> laid 7:1 LaVerne 1:21 2:16 legal 5:22 license 1:12 2:12 6:20 18:4 licensee 9:20 LLC 2:11 long 5:9 Looking 16:7 lost 5:14	<hr/> O <hr/> Obviously 13:19 office 4:12 Official 2:18 okay 2:8,22 4:21 7:13 8:4,5,8 9:7 14:15,15,20 15:8 17:4,19 18:1,6,15 opportunity 13:10 order 2:15 original 5:16 owner 3:9	<hr/> M <hr/> Makris 2:7,22 3:3 3:7,7,8,12 6:6,7 6:22 7:8,20,22 8:2 8:6,9,14,22 9:4 10:2 12:18 13:2 15:16,20 16:10,20 16:21 17:6,8,10 18:7,9,13,19 managing 3:12 Martha 17:18 matter 1:9 2:4 4:18 ma'am 18:13,14 mediation 4:9,14 11:1,21,22 12:10 12:16,20 13:7,9	roll 1:5 2:17 4:19 4:19 5:19 9:12,13 9:22 10:10,16 11:8 18:17 Room 1:20	standing 4:7 6:9,17 10:21 stands 10:19 start 7:11 state 3:5 status 4:10,15 5:21 10:6,7 11:2,9,12 11:17,19 12:7,14 12:17 Street 1:11,20 2:12 submit 10:9 substantial 6:12 Suite 1:20 Sure 17:17

<p>termination 1:13 2:14 4:22 5:8,12 5:15 10:2 thank 3:10,13,18 4:3 6:3 11:14 15:10 17:12 18:15 18:19 think 6:8,16 14:11 thinks 14:2 three 8:21 Thursday 7:16,16 8:3 12:2 15:13,19 16:8,9 Thursdays 16:10 tied 5:16 time 9:5 times 15:20 time-stamped 7:9 today 4:9,12,16 9:17,22 10:11 12:10,12 trading 2:11 Tuesday 15:12,18 16:8,9,17,21 two 5:11 12:20 13:13,17 16:4 t/a 1:10</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">U</p> <hr/> <p>unable 12:13 unfortunately 14:22 upcoming 10:7</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">V</p> <hr/> <p>voluntary 13:21</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">W</p> <hr/> <p>want 13:16 14:12 wanted 14:18 Washington 1:21 way 14:9,9 wedding 14:19 week 16:4,7 weekend 14:21 weeks 5:11 we're 11:21 14:16 wish 4:19</p>	<p>word 14:8 work 14:22 16:10 16:14,19 works 16:13 17:2 wouldn't 14:9 writing 10:9</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">P</p> <hr/> <p>p 1:8</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">#</p> <hr/> <p>#13-PRO-00096 2:10</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">1</p> <hr/> <p>1 5:10 1C 3:15 10:20 1:00 12:4 15:14,22 10:00 12:4 15:14,21 10:05 2:2 10:21 18:20 11 7:21 11:00 12:4 15:14,22 16:16,17,22 17:5 11:57 7:9,22 8:1 12 8:16 12th 14:19 13 15:18 13th 15:13 14th 1:20 15 1:15 15:19 15th 15:13 1601 11:6 1601.2 2:19 1601.8 5:18 11:7 18 6:14 7:10,12 8:16 18th 1:11 2:12</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">2</p> <hr/> <p>2(a) 5:5 2000 1:20 2003 1:11 2:12 2013 1:15 23 5:18 11:5 24 8:15,17 25446d.2(a) 5:4 26 16:8</p>	<p>27 16:8 27th 16:12,18,21 17:5 18:18 29 16:8</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">4</p> <hr/> <p>40,000 13:4 400S 1:20</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">6</p> <hr/> <p>6:30 7:11 9:4</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">8</p> <hr/> <p>8th 12:1 14:19 15:9 8160183b 6:2</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">9</p> <hr/> <p>9th 12:3 15:9 9:00 12:3 15:14,21</p>		
---	--	--	--	--